
To BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, 

  

Getting a vaccine is a very personal decision. I am a doctor and seen horrible 

side effects from this vaccine, and researched over 4,000 deaths! To have a Vaccine 

Passport, for a COVID Vaccines, which is NOT FDA APPROVED, is forcing 

people to put their lives at risk! These COVID Vaccines have been approved for 

emergency use operation and that means NO ONE can be required to get it. Also, 

many of my patients have had COVID, like my entire family and giving anyone this 

vaccine with positive antibodies can be life-threatening. We all know this is a 

political and financial move on your behave and the American people are wise to 

your radical agenda.  

 

HISTORY VACCINE DEATHS – 2019 VAERS reported 203 deaths, 2018 

reported deaths 119, 2007 reported deaths 85. Since Dec 2020 to April 2021 reported 

deaths for COVID vaccines - 3362 deaths! That’s roughly 30 people a day dying 

from this vaccine! In 4 months we’ve had more deaths from COVID vaccines than 

all vaccines in a 15 yr period from 1997 to 2019 plus over 1,000 heart attacks and 

over 8,000 hospitalizations! 

  

In 2019, over 1.21 million people died of Tuberculosis. This is a contagious 

infection caused by bacteria that affects the lungs but also many organs. There 

were no masks required or BCG (Bacille Calmette-Guerin) vaccine required 

passport.  Those that chose to get the COVID vaccine should feel safe with those 

who have chosen NOT to get it. And once you have the antibodies, you cannot get 

it or spread it.  

 

Dr. Spice Williams-Crosby 
 


